
 

 
 

 
 

Minutes of the meeting of the Overview & Scrutiny Committee held in Committee 
Rooms, East Pallant House on Tuesday 4 July 2023 at 2.00 pm 

 
 

Members Present: Mrs D Johnson (Chairman), Ms B Burkhart (Vice-Chairman), 
Mr J Brookes-Harmer, Mr C Hastain, Ms O Hickson, 
Ms E Newbery, Mr H Potter, Ms S Quail, Mrs S Sharp, 
Mr C Todhunter and Mr J Vivian 
 

Members not present:   
 
In attendance by invitation: 

 
  
 

Officers present: Mrs L Rudziak (Director Houisng and Communities), Mrs 
P Bushby (Divisional Manager Communities and 
Customer Services), Mrs E Thomas (Wellbeing 
Manager), Ms A Stevens (Divisional Manager for 
Environmental Protection) and Mr E Baker-Moore 
(Democratic Services Officer) 

   
114    Chairman's Announcements  

 
There were none 
  

115    Minutes  
 
RESOLVED  
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 17 January 2023 were agreed as an accurate 
record. 
  

116    Urgent Items  
 
There were no urgent items for consideration.  
  

117    Declarations of Interests  
 
There were no declarations of interest.  
  

118    Public Question Time  
 
There were no public questions. 
  

119    Overview and Scrutiny Committee 2022-2023 Annual Report and 2023-2024 
Work Programme  
 



The chair invited Louise Rudziak, Director of Housing and Communities to present 
the Work Programme 2023-2024. 
 
Mrs Rudziak explained that the Work Programme was drawn up based on the 
Council work plan, with some standing items. Additionally, it was explained that the 
work plan was flexible and that a workshop had been planned with the committee so 
that topics for the Work Programme can be discussed and agreed. 
 
One member raised the topic of disability and stated that considering the high 
percentage of people who have a disability in the district; this should be an area that 
the committee investigate further. Additionally, it was suggested that there should 
more overview of the Chichester Contracts Services as it has not had a substantial 
input on the Environments Panel due to lack of time. 
 
Members stated that they were aware of some issues regarding Hyde Housing 
Association and that it would be useful for a representative to attend a future 
Committee meeting to discuss some the issues affecting the residents. Officers 
responded by stating that an induction day for Hyde Housing had already been 
planned for September and that they would ask a representative to attend a future 
Overview and Scrutiny Committee meeting. 
 
Members pointed out that they did not want to suggest too many issues at one time 
as this might take away from the key major issues that were more deliverable. 
 
 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the 2022-2023 Annual Report be considered, agreed, and recommended to 
Councill for noting. 
  

120    Coastal Partners Monitoring Report  
 
The chair invited Alison Stevens, Divisional Manager of Environment and Health 
Protection to present the report.  
 
Ms Stevens explained that the Coastal Partners project was established in 2020 and 
involved two phases. The first stage included Chichester collaborating with four 
other Hampshire councils which were Portsmouth, Havant, Gosport, and Fareham 
to provide costal and land drainage services. Phase two of the project involved 
Chichester District Council (CDC) transferring their staff to Havant Borough Council 
as they hosted Coastal Partners.  
 
Ms Stevens stated that the aim of the project was always resilience and the 
Councils ability to deliver large capital schemes.  
 
Members enquired about how the standards were measured within the project and 
asked if there were any other similar schemes to compare it to. Officers responded 
by stating that despite the delegation of work to Havant Borough Council, there is 
still a close working relationship. Members discussed how any failures would be 
dealt with. Members also asked how the corporate risks were being managed. 
Officers responded by stating that an audit is sent to the team which monitors the 



financial risks. The committee discussed the age of the flood defences and asked if 
they were still suitable for use. The officers responded by stating that the staff 
routinely monitor the assets using drones.  
 
RESOLVED: 
 

1. That the completion of the project to join Coastal Partners be noted to provide 
coastal and land drainage services and the associated transfer of the 
Council’s staff. 

  
121    Social Prescribing Evaluation Report 2022-23  

 
The Chair Invited Elaine Thomas, Community Wellbeing Manager to present the 
report. 
 
Members enquired about the funding provided by Hyde housing and asked if it 
would still be provided. Members discussed the engagement of young people and 
suggested partnering social prescribers with educational facilities to increase youth 
engagement. Officers stated that they had visited schools and given assemblies to 
the children to try and increase youth engagement. Officers stated that when they 
established the young people’s social prescribing service, they wanted it to be a 
self-referral service as that would mean the young people would already be 
invested. Members expressed concern about the aspect of self-referral as they felt it 
would slow the process down. Officers reassured the committee they have worked 
closely with young people to help design the Chichester youth connections website 
make the scheme more relatable to the youth. 
 
Members enquired about the use of other evaluation tools to measure youth 
engagement. Members also asked about whether there were any issues regarding 
the number of sessions provided. Members noted that across the district 
pharmacies were closing and whether that was affecting the social prescribing 
sessions. Members enquired about a specific focus on families with young children 
in more rural areas. In response officers stated that there had been some work done 
in that regard.  
 
Members also asked if there were any differences in the effectiveness of the social 
prescribing service were due to the geographical location of certain areas. Members 
discussed how knowledge is shared amongst social prescribers and enquired about 
the scope of the social prescribing project. Officers responded by stating there a lot 
of team meetings take place where social prescribers share any new information, 
and the team are always in constant communication. 
 
RESOLVED: 
 

1. That progress and outcomes to date for the Social Prescribing service be 
noted by the committee. 

  
122    Late Items  

 
There were none. 
  



123    Exclusion of the Press and Public  
 
There were none. 
 
 
 

The meeting ended at 3.47 pm  
 
 
 

 
CHAIRMAN 

  
Date: 

 
 


